
 
 

 

 

May 3, 2024  

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee    House Appropriations Committee   

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

 

I am requesting funding for the Human Performance Wing Laboratory in fiscal year 2025. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is Wright Patterson Air Force Base, located at 5135 

Pearson Rd. Bldg 10, Rm 206 Wright-Patterson AFB, OH. 

 

The funding would be for construction of a new complex to house the Airman Systems 

Directorate of the 711th Human Performance Wing (711 HPW) of the Air Force Research 

Laboratory. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer money because it will advance multiple 

research activities including developing technologies specific to the human element of 

warfighting capability, including training, bioeffects, and bioengineering. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 10 

U.S.C. Chapter 169. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

 

      Sincerely,  

      

 
 
 

      Michael R. Turner (OH-10) 

      Member of Congress  

 


